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The long-anticipated Minnesota Family Church building is finally here! It took more than six months of 

labor, but the hard work paid off this past weekend. On Sunday morning, December 9, the first ever 

Unification Church building to be built from the ground up opened its doors for service. 

 

The building, which was designed by collective input and visions from the Minnesota community, 

features a stunning sanctuary hall, a social hall, and a youth education zone. It is also right next door to a 

community park, making it the perfect spot to support the growing families that call Minnesota their 

home congregation. 

 

The Minnesota community has received overwhelming blessings, love and guidance over the last two 

years from Heavenly Parent, True Parents and Dr. Ki Hoon Kim, Regional Chairman of Family 

Federation North America. 

 

 
 

Prior to picking the plot of land where they would build the church, Unificationists prayed earnestly to 

ask for Heavenly Parent's guidance on the project. It was with this prayerful mind that they finally chose a 

spot which truly felt blessed by God. Then the hard work really began. While the project manager, Mr. 

Keith Anderson, was busy laying the blueprints for the building, others spent months raising the 

necessary funds to make it possible. As a finishing touch, the creative young design team chose the color 



 

 

schemes and necessary furnishings to truly make the building feel like home. 

 

Since November 19, the congregation has led a 21-day special devotion to prepare themselves to open the 

doors of their church this past Sunday. Each evening, Unificationists gathered to offer 40 full bows to 

True Parents and read Hoon Dok Hae from True Mother's new anthology. This spiritual devotion has 

prepared the hearts of the Minnesota family so that the grand opening may be a sincere offering for True 

Parents and Vision 2020. 

 

 
 

The congregation is especially grateful to Dr. Kim for his prayers and Jeonseong for the community. 

Minnesota was Dr. Kim's first assigned district as a leader in the 1980s, and his foundation helped make 

the new church building possible. 

 

Now that they are equipped with a beautiful and modern building, the Minnesota family has created a new 

vision to develop their church even further in the new year. They plan to formally open their doors to the 

public in January and hope the building will serve as a model and reference for any communities who are 

planning to build a church of their own. 

 

 
 


